Dorridge Surgery PPG
Agenda for meeting to be held on Monday 15th January  2018 at 7.00pm   at the surgery
1. Apologies
Pauline 
2. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated by email and were taken as read. There were no matters arising
Judy asked to be sent a copy of the minutes as she couldn’t print them off and Ian offered to post her one
3. Chairman’s report
Ian expressed his frustration at the lack of information being provided about the big changes occurring in the reorganisation of the NHS. As a result he had very little to report on at this meeting or in the PRG newsletter
Several appointments have been made to the new BSol CCG ( See appendix 1) and recently a lay Vice Chair has been names as Sir Tony Hawkhead CBE, a resident of Knowle, but the Accountable officer post is still unfilled.  
Most of the posts have been gone to Birmingham Cross City or Birmingham South Central CCG members.
It is formerly announced that The Bruce Burns unit at Solihull Hospital is to be turned into an extra Chemotherapy suite to take the pressure off the one at Heartlands
Judy had asked about bed blocking and Ian mentioned there was a system in place to accommodate patients outside of the hospital environment, who could be discharged but needed additonal help and support before returning to their home  thus releasing beds, however, the demand outstrips the accommodation available at this time..
She also wanted to know about DocSpot and Ian promised to send her details of self referral to Physiotherapy
David mentioned that the amalgamated QE and HEFT hospitals will be called University Hospitals Birmingham
4. Solihull PPG Network
Since the AGM Ian and Pauline have joined Val on the steering group for the Network.  Val explained for the benefit of the new members that the Network was a bimonthly meeting for Solihull PPG members to share best practice and to hear speakers involved with primary care provision.  
The next meeting will be on 25th January at West Warwickshire Sports Club and the main speaker will be Karen Goode – CQC inspector for Solihull.
Val also mentioned that at the AGM there had been brief presentations from different PPG’s about successes and challenges.  One initiative that impressed her was described by the Jacey practice who had amended the Friends and Family survey to encourage more patient feedback.  Val will ask Pauline to provide Amanda with a copy of the form they use.
5. Surgery News.
· Update on GP Alliance
Amanda explained there was ongoing discussions about what services would be provided via the Alliance.  The main focus is on extending hours so that GP services will be available for 7 days a week between 8am and 8pm, starting in April 2018.  NHS England is not providing answers to the many  questions about the specifics of this service.  One of the main problems is getting the different GP clinical IT systems to be compatible.  The new General Data Protection Review which comes into effect in May will also cause problems with the sharing of information between practices.
An enhanced diabetes service is now available via the Alliance.
Pathways for MSK were being standardised
Work is being done on taking prescribing for appliances – catheters, stomas etc – away from the surgery and into the management of the CCG as it has been proved to save thousands of pounds in unnecessary prescriptions
Ian mentioned that a new group for Chairs of Alliance PPG’s had been  set up to swop information on an informal basis.
· Flu 18/19
New advice has indicated that over 75’s need a different flu vaccine to younger patients.  So for the 2018/19 flu campaign Dorridge has ordered supplies of the adjuvanted vaccine for the older cohort and the standard vaccine for over 65s and younger at risk patients. Flu clinics will have to be organised to reflect this and  will involve asking patients their age when they book in.  Amanda wondered if this would upset people
· BSol merger
Amanda mentioned some advantages – such as improved purchasing power – and access to GP  team net – an intranet service for practices.  But mentioned there were already problems with standardising procedures.  INR testing which is done in Solihull surgeries but not in Birmingham ones is a case in point.
· Appointment system
Amanda is continuing to work on making the appointment system more efficient.  Some advance appointments are now available to book on line.  She reviews the situation for the next 2 weeks every Monday and releases as many slots as she thinks will not affect the availability of provision of on the day appointments.  One reason for not providing too many advance appointments is that patients forget about them and increase the incidence of DNAs
6. AOB
The new members supplied personal contact details and a new list will be circulated to everyone on the PPG.
Katie Winstone will attend meetings when studies permit.
7. Date/s of next meeting/s
Our next meetings will be held on Tuesday 13th February and Tuesday 13th March
APPENDIX 1.
Following confirmation, from NHS England, of the application to create a single CCG for Birmingham and Solihull our new executive team is now in place.  The appointments are as below:
	Role
	Lead
	Commencing

	Accountable Officer (interim)
	Paul Jennings
	In post

	Chief Finance Officer
	Phil Johns
	In post

	Director of Integration
	Karen Helliwell
	In post

	Director of Organisational Development and Partnerships
	Paul Sherriff
	In post

	Chief Medical Officer
	Dr Richard Mendelson
	In post

	Director of Planning and Performance
	Rachel O’Connor
	In post

	Clinical Chair
	Dr Peter Ingham
	In post

	Chief Nurse
	Carmel O’Brien
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